
EXCCHANGE 0F NOTES (December 20~, 1955 cmd April 23, 1956) BETWEEN CAN,
AN» THE UNITED STATES 0F AMERICA EXTENDING PABTICIPATIO?
THE CANADIAN UNEMPLOYMENT iNSURANCE ACT TO CANAI
EMPLOYEES 0F THE UNITED STATES ARME» FORCES IN CANADA

i
The Secretartj of State of 'the United States of America to the

Ambassador of Canada to, the United States of America
The Secretary of State presents his compliments to His ExcellencyAmbassador of Canada and has the honor to refer to past representationthe Canadian Government concerning the extension of the Canadian Uniployment Insurance Act to Canadian employees of the United States AniServices in Canada. The Canadian Government lias urged that favoriconsideration be given to, such a move. Most recently, the Ambassadaide-memoire of June 14, 1955, inquired what progress had been made indirection.

After consultation with the Department of Defense, it lias been decithat compliance with the Unemployment Insurance Act will enable hemployees of the United States Armed Services to, have the same conditiof employment and work as those avaijable to other employees in CarnThe Department of Defense îs of the opinion that United States Armed Serviiii Canada should participate on behaif of their Canadian employees. 0wto budgetary difficulties, however, adherence to, the terms of the Act canbecome effective until July 1, 1956.
[t is noted that United States participation depends upon the concurreboth of this Governmnent and the Canadian Government. Consequently, tnote may be regarded as a ýLt of the United States Governme2willingness, subject to the ava abïity of funds, to participate, commencJuly 1, 1956, ini the unemployment insurance program on behaif of Canadiiemployed by United States defense agencies ini Canada.

Department of State,

Washington.
December 20, 1955.


